

Hullenedge Road, Elland, West Yorkshire HX5 OQY

Headteacher: Mrs L Lomas

Tel No (01422) 373104 Fax No (01422) 373651

 $\textbf{Email:} \ \underline{admin@st-patricks.calderdale.sch.uk} \ \underline{www.stpatselland.org.uk}$ 

"LIVE, LEARN, LOVE WITH CHRIST"

March 5<sup>th</sup> 2018

Dear Parents and Carers.

I am delighted that school has reopened today after the snowy conditions last week. Thank you to all parents and carers who demonstrated patience and understanding through our closures on Thursday and Friday. Let's hope that the weather doesn't disrupt our term any further.

As part of our School Improvement Plan we are prioritising improvements in our English curriculum at school. We have needed to restructure our leadership responsibilities and teaching commitments in school.

From this week, class Wharfe will be taught by Mrs Roughton and Mrs Hunter who will share responsibility for curriculum in school. Both teachers are very experienced and know the children very well.

Mrs Mitchell is our new English leader in school and will be KS1 Leader, teaching class Calder from this week. The assembly booked for this Friday by class Calder will be rescheduled at a later date.

Mrs Azeb and Miss Snape will continue to teach upper KS2 children. We will be sending dates out later this half term for progress meetings for parents.

We thank you for your continued support for school and look forward to seeing you at the progress meetings later this half term.

Yours sincerely

Mrs L Lomas